A meeting of the Upper Pottsgrove Township Civil Service Commission was held on Tuesday, January 18, 2022.

ROLL CALL: Members present were Earl Metzger, Tyrone Parker, and Ken Reber. Also present was Chief James Fisher and Township Manager Michelle Reddick. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by E. Metzger.

REORGANIZATION – M. Reddick opened nominations for Chairman. T. Parker nominated E. Metzger for Chairman. There being no further nominations, the ballot was cast for E. Metzger as Chairman. E. Metzger opened nominations for Secretary. E. Metzger nominated T. Parker for Secretary. There being no further nominations, the ballot was cast for T. Parker as Secretary.

<u>APPROVAL OF MINUTES</u> – Motion by T. Parker, second by K. Reber and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of October 13, 2021, as written.

NEW BUSINESS

Consider Approval for M.C. Consortium Testing Police Officers ~ Chief Fisher advised the Montgomery County Consortium is testing for police officers, and he is recommending participation to develop a new eligibility list. He explained the written test will take place on February 15th, and the physical agility on March 19th. He further explained that if the members agree to proceed with the testing, a new eligibility list would be available late summer. He also noted that if there are any issues with the testing or establishing a new list, the Commission can extend the current list. In response to a question from K. Reber, Chief Fisher advised that the Township hired Taylor Mack, a former police officer with the 19th district in Philadelphia. Members agreed to move forward with the Montgomery County Consortium testing.

PUBLIC COMMENT – None.

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u> – The Commission adjourned at 6:08 p.m. by unanimous consent of the members present.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michelle L. Reddick Township Manager